
President’s Letter

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

This Fall, we are filled with optimism again! Lunches and dinners with friends 
and classmates, vacations and get-togethers are going on or are being planned. 
The Memorial Day Ceremony and Parade held in late May seemed to signal 
the beginning of normalization. This was followed by the return of our Alumni 
Luncheons on June 25th at the MCL, with more than 30 alumni in attendance, 
including Bill Arthur ‘46. Luncheons will continue on the fourth Friday of the 
month. GHHS Football, Alumni Night, Homecoming, the Ox Roast are all planned 
for later this Fall. Classes are organizing reunions and the Rook Banquet and 
Alumni golf are in the planning stages. We can’t wait to see you! 

Please remember your friends and classmates who passed this year and reach out to ones still with us.

The Class of 1922 was the last class that did not attend our current Grandview High building as it was under 
construction at that time. Ironically, the Class of 2022 will not be attending the high school their senior year. 
They’ll have their classes in the NEW Middle School while the school is being remodeled. Many alumni at-
tended the Open House on June 19 to say goodbye and pick up memorabilia. You can follow the progress 
at www.ghschools.org and click on the “Construction” tab or this direct link.

Our Spring 2021 issue was available via email two weeks prior to when the printed issue was mailed. If you 
want to get your newsletter early and be the first in your neighborhood to know the news, send your email 
address to GHHSAA@hotmail.com. You can request to receive the email copy or both the e-mail and print 
versions of this newsletter. 

We’re so grateful to our generous alumni for their donations to help financially support the GHHSAA. This 
issue, we salute our Life Members who help finance the scholarships given each year. These donors are our 
backbone and we appreciate them. We also highlight our GHHS Legacy Society members who contributed 
at least $20,000 and have annual scholarships awarded in their names.  

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff - Teri Antolino Williams ’74; Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87 - for compiling our 
newsletter. Thanks also to John Gloyd ’71 for serving as our webmaster.

            Go Bobcats,
                Tom Smith ‘63

73-74 Junior High Football
See p. 2 for who’s who!

Fall 2021

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 

extended 
Bobcat family! 

Email your story 
to 

GHHSAA@
hotmail.com. 
Send photos!
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Cat Mews

Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.

Mark these upcoming events 
on your calendars for 2021:

Alumni Luncheon 
Friday, Aug.  27, 

MCL Cafeteria Kingsdale 
(every 4th Friday)

Grandview Ox Roast
Thursday-Saturday, 

Sept. 9-11, 
Pierce Field. Visit https://www.
bobcatboosters.org/ox-roast 

for more information

Alumni Weekend
Friday-Sunday, Sept. 24-26. 
Several classes are planning 
their reunions around this 

weekend.

Rook Banquet
Friday, Oct. 15

GHHSAA Golf Scramble
Friday, Oct. 15. 

Email ghhsaa@hotmail.com 
to sign up 

Bob (Skeets) Skeele ‘45  
My father Brad Skeele wrote a 25-
page autobiography in 1965-66. 
He died a few years later. An ex-
cerpt of his writing is on page 4.

“The Dove” (page 2) is from 
my recent book Green Leaves, 
Deep Roots, featuring contribu-
tions from 60 artists in a variety 
of formats. In fact, Jackie Day 
Cherry ‘49, Jeanne Chard ‘47 and 
Bob McNabb ‘45 are among the 
contributors. I’ll remember 2020 
as the year I published my tenth 
book of poems and essays, in 
part as a creative response to the 
pandemic. I’ve had both Moderna 
shots and am feeling a lot less 
vulnerable. It helps that I’m loved 
and cared for by my partner, 
Sherry, a poet and former teacher. 
We will soon celebrate three 
happy years together. 

Carolyn Sanford Vetter  ‘52  
So many memories of years ago 
Grandview. We lived in several 
states and several countries but 
we are now retired in Houston, 
TX, since 1975. We lost our oldest 
daughter in 2011 after a long 
illness. My husband is now an 
invalid but I am still very active 
with hospital volunteering and 
painting.

Joyce Titsch Zilles ’55 
I still love golf and playing bridge 
and work at the Event Center and 
on Opera House restoration in 
West Liberty. I enjoy seven grand-
children and great grandchildren. 
Pete and I celebrated our 60th 
wedding anniversary.

James Bobbitt ’57  
Buddy Mesi, Sally Behmer Murray 
and I started together in the first 
grade and still stay in touch. It’s a 
wonderful 76 years of Grandview 
friendship!

The Dove
The dove, made of white marble 
And too heavy to fly,
Soars the night skies
And the day’s light
Endlessly moving from heart
To heart
With the message of love.
Sculpted by an artist friend
It speaks of honor and respect
And leaves a trail of hope
For those beyond it
Harking back to the beginning 
To the infancy of words
And the fresh shape of meaning
In a new land.

The dove, so smooth and cool,
Resting now from fancy’s flight
Its quiet alcove
Between bed and bath, the perfect spot 
For intimacy,
Touching and remembering, 
As we come and go,
What the winged marble stands for.
Hidden in silence at the start,
It found its freedom in a community
Of  competing desires, 
A thrilling tale
Where filial love triumphs
And its song is hummed
In constant delight. 

Bob Skeele, March 2021

Note: The white marble 
dove was carved by 

Tracey Powell, a noted 
Northwest carver 

and mutual friend. It 
was donated to  the 

Anacortes Arts Festival 
as part of its silent 

auction. Sherry was 
outbid. Unknown to 

her, Bob had Molly bid 
the full market value 

and later let Sherry dis-
cover it in the alcove, 
much to her surprise 

and pleasure.
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Arthur Miller ‘57  
I recently made a trip back to Ari-
zona with my youngest son. We 
thought it was to say goodbye 
to my daughter Liz. She ended 
up getting a liver transplant at 
the Mayo Clinic in Phoenix. She 
was in the hospital for nearly 
two months but was released to 
go home to Tucson for her 60th 
birthday. Thank you, Lord!!!

Jay Millikin ‘58  
After having been gone for sev-
eral decades, it was my plan to 
return to Grandview to enjoy the 
hallowed halls of GHHS prior to 
its demolition. However, COVID 
killed those plans. Now for Plan B!  
Regards to all Bobcats young and 
not so young.

Jane Beals Boundy ‘59 
My mother-in-law passed away 
on 02/23/2021 in Braselton, Geor-
gia. She was a retired nurse who 
started college at the age of 57, 
received her nursing degree and 
worked for 25 years. A very kind 
person and a wonderful mom to 
her son James Boundy. 

Lawrence Guffey ‘59 
Luanne and I continue to oper-
ate our Hocking County Farm 
and spend time following our 
grandkids.

Linda Blazer ’60   
Hello to all my friends at GHHS. I 
enjoy the newsletter and appreci-
ate all the hard work that Tom 
Smith does for this to provide 
updated info when we need it. As 
class officer, I did have a commit-
tee to organize a class reunion. 
Due to the virus, it is postponed 
it until next year. I retired three 
years ago and keep very busy 
teaching sign language when 
needed, ballroom dancing and 
chess and serve as a greeter for 
our church. I am planning a trip 
to Minnesota to visit my daugh-
ters and grandchildren. I have 
not seen them in two years. I look 
forward to seeing everyone at 
the Alumni Luncheons. Wishing 
everyone the best. Stay positive 
but don’t test positive!

David Sears ‘61 
I am sending this to you to 
correct a listing in your GHHS 
veterans list. I am listed as being 
in the Army but actually served in 
the Air Force medical service corp 
from 1966 to 1970 and was sta-
tioned at Reese AFB in Lubbock, 
Texas. After discharge, I returned 
to Columbus and got a Masters 
degree in Hospital Administra-
tion from OSU. I am now living 
in a retirement community in 
Waverly, Ohio. 

Rex Crossley ‘61 
I enjoyed and appreciated 
the salute to all vets of GHHS. 
However, I am not deceased. 
I’m very much alive and in fairly 
good health. I have moved back 
to Ohio, after almost 12 years 
in Arizona. I reside with my wife 

Cindie, together 40 years 
now. We are guardians of my 

11-year-old grandson Gabe. I 
am looking for info on our 60th 
class reunion. Can someone 
please bring me up to date 
on it? I hope I am not too late. 
Looking to get back in touch 
with all of the class of ‘61. 

Jim Lowery ‘60  
Please add my classmate 
Doug Bash ‘60 to your list 
of Grandview Heights High 
School veterans. He served in 
the United States Air Force as 
an F4 Phantom and A7 Corsair 
pilot. He served his country for 
approximately 26 years until his 
death (unrelated to his military 
service) in 1990. 

Jack Warren Smith ‘78  
I enlisted in the US Navy in 1977 
and retired in 1998. My older 
brother Jim Wilcox ‘63 went into 
the Air Force in 1966. My later 
father Jack Allen Smith went to 
Grandview and enlisted in the 
Army Air Force in 1944.

(Donald) DJ Brannon ‘82   
I just retired from the City of Up-
per Arlington Division of Police 
after 29 years and look forward 
to golf and traveling with my 
wife Pam. Our son Justin is a 
senior at Ohio State University.

If you’re on Facebook, check 
out the Grandview Heights 
Alumni Association page. 
There are also several 
groups with Bobcat 
ties on Facebook. 
Just search for 
Grandview and join one!

Get Social
David W. Fais 
‘60
David W. Fais 
‘60 died at 
his Grand-
view home 
on April 17, 
2021 at the 
age of 78. 
He earned a bachelor’s degree 
from Otterbein College (now 
Otterbein University) where he 
met his wife, Sandra. He earned 
his Juris Doctor degree from 
Ohio Northern University and 
was a graduate of the National 
Judicial College in Reno, Ne-
vada. 

A long-time public servant, 
Judge Fais was assistant city at-
torney for the City of Columbus 
and assistant Franklin County 
prosecutor. He spent 16 years in 
private practice, where his rep-
resentation included service to 
the City of Grandview Heights 
as the law director. Judge Fais 
ascended to the bench in 1988, 
where he continued for 26 
years, including three terms as 
presiding judge. He also was a 
member of many local and state 
boards and associations. While 
proud of his legal career, his 
most cherished treasures were 
his loving wife, children and 
grandchildren. His grandchil-
dren will miss his daily phone 
calls and we will all miss his 
great sense of humor.
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Boyhood, 1901-1918   
Bradley Skeele

My friend considered chicken in 
any form a delicious treat. To me, 
it’s just the opposite. I have to 
force myself to eat it. I especially 
dislike the fried variety, though 
I can tolerate it off-the-bone if 
the taste is disguised as it is in 
Chicken a la King, for example. 
There is a reason for my aversion. 
The sense of smell affects taste. 
I can smell chicken and that’s it, 
brother! Back goes my olfactory 
memory to those days as a boy 
when I had the chicken house 
cleaning chore and often chick-
ens to kill. I’m glad I was never 
exposed to cattle or pigs or I’d 
have become a vegetarian.

When I was about 10 years old, 
my dear dad got the idea we 
ought to raise chickens. We had 
the space and it was remodeled 
with nests and “dropping boards” 
for the feathered food 

producers. For suburbanites, dad 
and mother went in for poultry 
in a big way. In short order, we 
acquired an incubator and a 
brooder, followed soon by a 
Rhode Island Red rooster, that 
cost $25, and a variety of laying 
hens.

It wasn’t long before chicken-rais-
ing became my mother’s hobby. 
Dad became a silent, non-work-
ing partner except he always 
enthusiastically ate the prod-
uct. Setting hens were set. The 
incubator was loaded with fertile 
eggs. Oats were sprouted for 
green chicken food out of season. 
The result each year was healthy, 
meaty chickens. Some turned out 
to be hens kept for laying, but 
there was always an abundance 
of young roosters which had to 
be fed or eaten. And eat them 

we did, as often as possible 
as seemed appropriate 
for Sunday or company 
dinner. There was always 
chicken at picnics too. Due 
largely to the intelligent 
care of my mother, the 
eggs and chickens were in 
abundance when winter 
weather made fresh eggs 
scarce at the stores and 
young fryers were in 
demand.
         
The Rhode Island Red 
proved to be an ideal 
layer and meat chicken. 
The $25 rooster was a 
good buy, judging by 
the progeny. The clean 
hen houses, the atten-
tion to feed and water 

and poultry medicine paid off 
in eggs and chickens. So much 
so, there were chickens in the 
spring to sell and eggs too. It was 

World War I time. Fresh eggs and 
young chickens were expensive 
at the stores and so friends and 
neighbors almost stood in line 
to buy what Mother would sell. I 
remember she sold eggs, brown 
eggs they were, too, for as much 
as $1 a dozen.
         
I have to laugh at the logic 
involved in Dad and Mother’s 
agreement. Dad bought the feed. 
Mother sold some eggs and “eat-
ing chickens”. Mother pocketed 
the revenue apparently with 
Dad’s consent. Mom reasoned no 
doubt that she did the work and 
deserved the proceeds. Inciden-
tally, it was the “egg money” that 
bought the eggshell Haviland 
china and classical phonograph 
records she prized. So I guess 
Dad felt he had a good thing go-
ing with plenty of chicken to eat 
and eggs too, with Mom doing 
the work and happily acquiring 
some things she wanted.
            
Maybe it’s the Christmas season, 
but often my thoughts go back 
to my pleasant experiences when 
I was a boy. I just thought of the 
honeysuckle vines across our 
long, 40-foot front porch. They 
were on trellises extending from 
the floor to the eaves and shaded 
the porch from the hot afternoon 
sun. The sweet aroma of the blos-
soms I can smell yet, most pleas-
ant and “homey”. There were one 
or two drawbacks to those vines. 
The bees buzzed while gathering 
honey - thousands of them. While 
I never got stung I was always 
worrying that I soon would. Also, 
when it was time to paint the 
house, the heavily-veined trellises 
had to be let down. Eventually, 
the honeysuckle along with its 
aroma and shade was replaced 

with “snowball” bushes, hydran-
geas, huge bushes not attractive 
to bees.
         
Speaking of pleasant, “homey” 
odors, so many of them naturally 
came from the kitchen. Mom had 
her canning seasons, peaches, 
cherries and apples; jams and 
jellies, too and the pungent, 
spices of catsup cooking. Every 
day, especially when mother was 
baking, the odor was inviting 
and hunger-inspiring. There 
was one kitchen odor, however, 
I hated. The smell of codfish 
cooking always smelled to me 
like an unclean toilet. Since it 
was a favorite dish of Dad’s, we 
had it with some regularity and 
I had to eat it. The funny thing 
was, over time I got so I actually 
liked it. Creamed-cod over boiled 
potatoes I will remember along 
with the good- smelling food on 
which I grew fat and healthy. 
Bradley Skeele ‘18       

More of Mr. Skeele’s writing 
can be found at the Grandview 
Heights Marble Cliff Historical So-
ciety’s website  https://ghmchs.
org/skeele.html 
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Looking Back 

Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 
by the GHHSAA three times 
per year – Fall, Winter and 
Spring. Submit articles, news, 
reunion plans, and pictures to 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com. The 
GHHSAA staff reserves the 
right to edit any submissions 
for content timeliness, appro-
priateness, grammar, clarity, 
and space considerations.

The deadline for the Winter 
Edition is December 1, 2021. 

FACEBOOK & TWITTER
You’ll find lots more alumni news when you join us on 

Facebook at the official Grandview Heights Alumni Association page, 
https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA.

AND
Tweet with us on Twitter

@alumnighhs

It is 7:15 a.m. and the first day of 
summer vacation. Should I have 
soggy cereal or take a dime to 
Amicon’s for two fresh donuts? I 
grab my dime, my mitt, baseball 
and pocket knife and I am off! 
I am always first to the play-
ground, eating my donuts and 
practicing playing baseball with 
my knife (big blade out – little 
blade at 90 degrees – flip from 
handle – fall over is an out – 
small & handle land is a single 
– small & large a double – small 
only is a triple – large only is a 
homer) as I wait for my friends. 

When the first one arrives, we 
play a friendly game of “Stretch” 
where we face each other and 
you throw your knife at your 
buddy’s feet. If it sticks in the 
ground, he needs to stretch his 
foot to the knife. Now, it’s his 
turn and this repeats until one 
of us falls. Soon, friends #3 and 
#4 arrive so we can play a knife 
baseball tourney. Many picnic 
tables were abused during 
those summers.

As the rest of the guys arrive, 
it’s time to choose up sides and 
play left handed from second 
base to the fence. You only need 
a pitcher, first baseman, center 
and right fielder. Anything to 
the left side is an out. The play-
ground is opening up for the 

little kids and that means one 
thing – the pool is open. Time to 
run or bike home, put on your 
suit and head to the pool to 
swim, hang out, play Minnow & 
Bass in the deep end and watch 
the big guys play corner tag 
(knowing your day will come). 
If you were “rich” and had 25 
cents, you grab the best water 
soaked hotdog in the world and 
a pop and five pieces of vanilla 
taffy. You turn around and it is 
2:00 p.m.. Time to head home to 
get ready to deliver your papers.
I started delivering the Citizen 
that had their station in front of 
St Christopher’s Church. A naïve 
me, with my Citizen paper bags, 
rode by the Dispatch station at 
Third & Hollywood to pick up 
a friend. I was quite unaware 
of the rivalry. My greeting was 
to be pulled off my bike, taken 
around to the side, tied to a tree 
with straw put around my feet. 
Then, one of the bigger boys 
got his matches out. About that 
time, the Station Manager (Kelly 
or Clarence) came out and said 
these profound words. “They 
weren’t really going to start a 
fire but, kid, are you stupid? 
Dispatch kids don’t like Citizen 
kids, so don’t come by here any-
more. Do you understand?” My 
reply was “Yes sir! Do you have 
any Dispatch routes open?” So, I 
started carrying the Dispatch. 

You would pick up your papers, 
count them to make sure you 
had enough, fold them, put 
them in your saddle bags, ride 
to your route and throw them 
on (or close to) the porch. Great 
memories!

But it is time to go home, eat a 
bologna with mustard on white 
bread with Vitamin D milk for 
energy to play baseball at 6:00 
p.m. Arriving early at 4:30, I 
would start swinging a bat and 
throwing with the next kid to 
arrive. The games were seven 
innings with no “Mercy” rule. 
I was on the losing end more 
often than the winning end. 
Friends who weren’t playing 
and girls would be watching 

Grandview Memories - A Day in a Life 
and cheering. At the end, ev-
erybody shook hands and then 
somebody would say “Let’s go 
the pool!”

I would run home, take a shower 
(Dad’s idea, not mine) with my 
trunks on, run down through 
the “dreaded” woods from 
Palmer to the pool and swim 
and go off the high dive until 
9:00 p.m. when the pool closed. 
Run back through the woods 
at a breakneck speed to home. 
I memorized where every root 
and hole was along the way. 
Mom would ask what did I do 
today and the reply was “noth-
ing much.” As I’d fall asleep, I’d 
think about tomorrow and say 
“tomorrow plans – NOTHING 
MUCH!’

-Anonymous

It was so great 
to grow up in 
Grandview. 
I challenge 
everybody to 
write down 
their memories 
and mail them 
to GHHSAA@
hotmail.com
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Class of 1955 
It’s a 66th Reunion weekend on 
Oct. 1-3, 2021. 
Festivities include a party and 
football game on Friday, 
Wyman Woods picnic on Satur-
day from 11:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m, 
Reception and Dinner at Hilton 
Garden Inn from 5:30 to 
9:30 p.m. and then Sunday 
brunch from 9 to 11 a.m. 
For information, contact Nancy 
Turner Bachman at 
nbachman@columbus.rr.com 
or 614-486-4890.

Class of 1966
Celebrate 55 years since gradua-
tion! The Class of 66 is planning 
a 55th Reunion on the weekend 
of September 24th. We will meet 
over the weekend of Sept. 24. 
The festivities start on Friday at 
Woodlands BackYard, 
668 Grandview Avenue, 
Columbus, Ohio 43215, with 
food, drinks and laughter. 
Saturday plans include dinner at 
a restaurant or someone’s home. 
Other plans are underway. Con-
tact jimtheprinter@prodigy.net 
for questions and to RSVP if you 
will be there. 

Class of 1971
Celebrating 50 years during the 
weekend of Oct. 23, including 
football and an informal gather-
ing on Friday at the Knotty Pine 
and Saturday dinner at the GAC. 
Updates will be sent via email. 
For more information, ques-
tions, or to update your email 
addresses, contact Judy DiPietro 
at judydp@aol.com or John 
Gloyd at jwgloyd@yahoo.com. 

Do you still 
have your old 

yearbooks? 
It’s time to 

get them out 
and reminisce 

before that 
reunion! Enjoy 

some of the 
signaures and 

well wishes 
from the class 

of 1959.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Reunion News
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Class of 1976 
Little did the 130 GHHS students 
graduating in 1976 realize they 
were launching into the “real 
world” the same year Apple Com-
puter was launching. But, both 
Apple and Grandview’s 76ers 
were starting something “big.”  
We hope our classmates, teachers 
and any other fans of the Class of 
’76 will join us to celebrate and 
catch after 45 years of some “big” 
and not-so-big happenings in 
our lives.
Join the class on 
Saturday, Oct. 9, 2021, 
from 6 to 10 p.m. at Guild Athletic 
Club (GAC). Cost is $30 with an 
Italian dinner by Rotolo’s and 
BYOB. Contact Lisa Antolino at 
lantolino@gmail.com or 
614-488-6888 with questions or 
to RSVP. 

Class of 1981 
This party is 40 years in the 
making! The Reunion Commit-
tee invites you to join us on 
Friday, Oct. 8., from 5 p.m. to 
closing at Woodlands Backyard 
(668 Grandview Ave/by 670 
entry) patio for a fun, relaxed 
night of great conversation, full 
bar (30 beers on tap and non-
alcoholic beverages too), games 
(pool tables, mini bowling) and 
music. Food is on hand from 
Mikey’s Late Night Slice Pizza 
(menu https://www.latenight-
slice.com/core-store-menu). No 
cost to attend but we’re asking 
for tips/donations to cover 
the $250 rental fee. Bring your 
spouse, yearbooks, letter jackets 
and Class of ‘81 memories, along 
with photos of family, grand-
kids, and hobbies. Please spread 
the word to classmates and 
email Pete Zoretic at 
Pete.zoretic@gmail.com if you 
cannot attend so we can keep in 
touch and update our contact 
information. 

Class of 2001
Cheers to 20 years!
 Friday 10/22: Meet at 
Woodlands Tavern after 
homecoming football game
1200 W. Third Avenue
Saturday 10/23: Reunion at 
Woodlands Backyard 6-11pm
668 Grandview Avenue
Can’t wait to see everyone! Let’s 
have fun! Spread the word!
Contact Jaren Woodland 
McChesney for details at 
jawoodland@gmail.com.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Reunion News

Does your class have 
a website or blog? We 

will happily post a link to it at 
www.grandviewheightsalumni.com 

so folks can connect there too. 
Send an email message to 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with the information.
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We are pleased to announce 
the 2021 GHHSAA Scholarship 
recipients!  We are very proud of 
you all and your extraordinary 
accomplishments, and wish you 
great future success.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

2021 Scholarship Winners

Maggie Lobley
$1,500 Bill Neal Scholarship

My name is Maggie Lobley, 
and I’ve attended Grandview 
since day one of kindergarten. 
Throughout my high school 
years I participated in marching 
band, Jazz Ensemble, plays and 
musicals, as well as the tennis 
team. Next year, I’ll attend The 
Ohio State University to pursue 
a degree in English. As I grow, 
and my interests solidify, I hope 
to attend graduate school and 
possibly study law. I am very 
grateful to the Grandview 
Heights Schools and community 
for all their support.

 

Lydia Robertson
$2,500 Carol Sue Herd Greenisen 
Scholarship

Lydia Robertson is a student 
from Grandview Heights High 
School with a commitment to
serving the Columbus com-
munity. During her senior year, 
Lydia co-led Students Demand 
Action club, a national organiza-
tion striving for the end of gun 
violence in the United States. 
She also coached a Science 
Olympiad event for three years. 
Lydia was an active participant 
in the Gender Sexuality Alliance, 
Writing Club, Varsity Tennis, 
the play and musical, and the 
Grandview Singers. Outside of 
school, she gardened with the 
Unity Fridge gardens at The 
Ohio State University, a farm 
that donated its produce to 
food banks in the area; volun-
teered with the First Community 
food bank; and interned with 
Fight4HER. Lydia hopes to study 
Public Health in college, where 
she can build on her passion 
for helping others and strive 
to make the world a healthier 
place.
 

Brynne Obringer
$2,500 Jean Walters McLuer 
Scholarship

Throughout my high school 
career at GHHS I have been 
involved in a number of activi-
ties including vice president of 
Student Council, senior editor 
of the yearbook, Mentoring and 
More, Principal Advisory Coun-
cil, National Honors Society, 
Puzzle Club, varsity cheerlead-
ing, competitive dancing, and 
an independent study research-
ing magnetotactic bacteria 
(MTB). This fall, I’m attending 
The Ohio State University where 
I will be majoring in biology and 
part of their Biological Sciences 
Scholars Program. I hope to 
either have a career on the zool-
ogy path or possibly become a 
DNA Analyst.
 

Carlie Orr
$2,000 James W and Mary Lou 
Wright Scholarship 

During my time at GHHS, I 
participated in Gender Sexuality 
Alliance, Spanish Club, Students 
Demand Action, National Hon-
ors Society, and held officer po-
sitions for Best Buddies, Student 
Council, and Green Dot. I also 
played varsity soccer for all four 
years, including as a captain my 
senior year. Along with sports 
and clubs, I participated in a 
social justice independent study 
my senior year. Next year, I’ll 
attend Northeastern University 
in Boston, where I’ll study data 
science and psychology in the 
honors program.
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2021 Scholarship Winners

Kieran Bode
$1,000 Ted J Eaton Brotherhood 
of Rooks Scholarship 

A Grandview student my 
whole life, I made many fond 
memories during high school, 
including numerous band 
camps and dances. I hope to 
continue my education at OSU 
and study political science, with 
possible minors in French and 
management. I’m going to keep 
my mind open when it comes 
to possible occupations, and let 
college guide me to whatever 
suits me best.

Adam Bechtel
$1,000 Ted J Eaton Brotherhood 
of Rooks Scholarship

I’ll attend The Ohio State 
University in the fall and plan 
to study finance. In my four 
years at GHHS, I competed in 

soccer and basketball for all 
four years, as well as track and 
field this spring. I am a member 
of the National Honor Society 
and maintained a 4.2 GPA. I’ve 
loved every minute of my time 
at GHHS and I can’t wait for my 
next chapter at The Ohio State 
University.
 

Brady Long
$1,000 Ted J Eaton Brotherhood 
of Rooks Scholarship

I was born in Columbus and 
spent most of my life in Grand-
view Heights. In addition to 
my parents, sister and pets, I’m 
close to my large extended fam-
ily who all live in the Columbus 
area. During my junior year 
of high school, I lived with an 
Italian exchange student whose 
name is Guglielmo and he also 
became a part of our family. In 
high school, I participated in 
cross country, track and field, 
basketball, and concert choir. I 
have also been working a part 
time job at Grandad’s Pizza 
since I was 15. I plan to attend 
the University of Cincinnati to 
pursue a major in the Film and 
Media Studies program. I am 
very excited for college and 
beginning the next chapter of 
my life.

John Herlihy
$1,000 Ted J Eaton Brotherhood 
of Rooks Scholarship

Next year I will be attending 
Boston College and majoring 
in Finance. During my years at 
Grandview, I participated in a 
variety of activities, including 
student council, Mentoring and 
More, and many others. I also 
played basketball, soccer, and 
golf.
 

Alecco Wali
$2,500 Grandview Heights High 
School Alumni Association 
Scholarship 

Alecco Walli is the second of 
three brothers. Throughout high 
school, he participated in cross 
country, track and field, mock 
trial, student council, Mentoring 
and More, marching band, con-
cert band, and achieved Eagle 

Scout. Next year, he plans to at-
tend UCLA to major in Cognitive 
Science and Psychology.  
 

Cora Wilson
$2,500 Grandview Heights High 
School Alumni Association 
Scholarship 

A proud part of the Grand-
view Heights school system 
my entire life, I pursued many 
passions and interests during 
high school, including tennis, 
cheerleading, Bobcat Buddies 
and Mentoring and More. I’m a 
current member of the Bobcat 
Anti-racism Collective, as well 
as our Students Demand Action 
club. I conducted a racial justice 
independent student project 
where I read an individual 
empowerment book to second-
grade students and taught them 
the importance of individuality 
amongst each other. My love of 
arts was consistent throughout 
my time at GHHS through many 
different art classes. Being a part 
of the yearbook class allowed 
me to discover a new love for 
graphic design. I’m excited to 
continue my artistic passions at 
the University of Cincinnati to 
study Communication Design.

Scholarships Cont. on p 10

9



Ashley Rosinski
$2,500 Grandview Heights High 
School Alumni Association 
Teacher Scholarship, dedicated to 
ALL the great GHHS teachers.

During her time in high school, 
Ashley served as the stage 
manager/ assistant director for 
the school’s theater produc-
tions, president of Key Club her 
sophomore/junior year, and 
president of National Honor 
Society her senior year. She was 
also a member of the concert 
choir for three years, serving 
as section leader her junior 
year and winning Outstanding 
Choral Member award. Ashley 
was a member of the Grandview 
Singers during her senior year. 
Additionally, she participated 
in track and many volunteering 
activities. She plans to attend 
Case Western Reserve Univer-
sity to major in education and 
history with a minor in theater 
tech/design.
 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

2021 Scholarship Winners

Emma Murphy
$2,500 Grandview Heights High 
School Alumni Association 
Scholarship 

During high school, I was a four-
year member of the Marching 
Band, including two years as 
Squad Leader. I played varsity 
softball for four years and was 
on cheer squad for two years. 
I’ve participated in many dif-
ferent clubs, including French 
club, Spanish club, Puzzle club, 
and Harry Potter club. I was 
the president of Model United 
Nations for three years, and 
served on student council for 
three years, including president 
my senior year. I’ll be attending 
Boston University to study both 
Archaeology and Chemistry. I 
hope to pursue an active role in 
the Boston community through 
acts of service, as well as learn-
ing from the diversity the city 
offers. 

Arthur Family Scholarship recipient Adam Bechtel ‘21 offers his personal 
thanks to Bill Arthur ‘46, who founded the scholarship

Patriotic Spirit 
of the Class of 1970

Friends from the Class of 1970 had their latest adventure in South Da-
kota. Fabulous time with left to right: Charlotte Smathers Kensinger, 
Linda Beraducci Telles, Jody Jelley Stahr, Shelley Clark Lovegrove, and 
Dianne Rotering Stickel.
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The Fall edition of the GHHSAA Newsletter always includes a listing of current Life Members. About 700 graduates have contributed to the 
GHHSAA in this manner. Thank you to these members for supporting the GHHSAA with a Lifetime Membership. Please help us keep the list 
accurate. If you notice a name missing, a spelling correction needed, or any other update, please email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. Accuracy is 
important to us!

Please consider becoming a Lifetime Member of the GHHSAA. See the membership form on page 15.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Lifetime  Members

Full Name Grad Year

DOUG ECKERT 1111

LARRY LARSON 1111

ROBERT C. STONE 1111

DR ROBERT B. BURRELL 1934

HELEN GEREN PIERCE 1936

LOUIS ARDIT 1938

CLYDE WILLIAMS 1938

CLOA JEANNE CASE ROSE 1939

BOB ARMSTRONG 1940

ROBERT N. FOSS 1940

GEORGE “JIM” HECOX 1940

PHYLLIS MORRISON WOLFE 1940

CONSTANCE ZELLER 

  HOLLINGSWORTH 1940

JANE BENADUM KAISER 1942

GENEVIEVE FLORIO 

  MULHOLAND 1942

LOIS KIEVIT TOPE 1942

ELEANOR MYLER BOTKIN 1942

WILLIARD STETZELBERGER 1942

CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS 1942

JANE WERTZ EWALD 1942

WILLIAM C MASSER 1943

BARBARA LEE MCVEY WRIGHT 1943

MOLLY RUGG GILES 1943

TOM WILLIAMS 1943

ED BELZ 1944

PAUL HUMMEL 1944

HAROLD JONES 1944

CAROLYN LEWIS KONOLD 1944

GLORIA WALL HARTWELL 1944

AL ANDREWS 1945

MARGARET FEE SCHAFER 1945

ROBERT JOHNSON 1945

DON LEE 1945

BOB MCNABB 1945

DICK SEIPLE 1945

MARJORIE SHILLING 1945

ROBERT SKEELE 1945

NANCY YERGES COREY 1945

BILL ARTHUR 1946

TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW 

  SUTPHEN 1946

BOB CARTER 1946

WALLACE P. CASH 1946

HELEN FOETTINGER JOHNSON 1946

DON FULLER 1946

FRED HUNT 1946

HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE 1946

BILL OVERMYER 1946

JEAN WHITE ROBINSON 1946

JOHN ACKERMAN 1947

MARIAN ANDREWS EDWARDS 1947

PAT BEHMER PREBLE 1947

JOHN BOARDMAN 1947

JOANN HEYWOOD HOGE 1947 

DICK KEITZ 1947

JACK LENHART 1947

LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT 1947

WILLIAM SLOCUM 1947

DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR 1947

JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER 1948

BARBARA COLLINS THOMPSON 1948

DAVID B. DUDLEY 1948

DIANA DUNN KUKOR 1948

RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR 1948

DIANA GONSER ARTHUR 1948

JEANNE JONES HOLDER 1948

NADYS LEWIS 1948

B. J. STEVENS HOWELL 1948

WALTER EUGENE BOWERS 1949

NORMAN W. BROWN 1949

MIKE CONNOR 1949

JACKIE DAY CHERRY 1949

RICHARD COSIMO DEPASO 1949

DEE DI MENNA ROSATI 1949

DUANE L. FRASER 1949

FREDA HARRIS MACY 1949

ANN HART DUNN 1949

BOB MACY 1949

BARBARA MARTIN MOHNEY 1949

NANCY SNOOK SHAFFER 1949

JACKIE SOULE SHIFFLETTE 1949

NANCY STEVENS HART 1949

NONA TOOPS RAINES 1949

PETER TROMBETTI 1949

ANNE TURLEY BRUICK 1949

JON CONNOR 1950

ALAN L. JONES 1950

BILL C. LAWRENCE 1950

ALICE NELSON 

   HANNON-TAYLOR 1950

PATRICIA RILEY LUTZ 1950

TERRY SMITH 1950

JOAN WESTLAKE SMITH 1950

FRED BEHMER 1951

TOM BOGEN 1951

PAT BOND JONES 1951

JOHN CLARK 1951

CHARLES EICHHORN 1951

JOAN HARDER SMITH 1951

JACK MOORE 1951

DR TIMOTHY MOORE 1951

JACK MYERS 1951

KEN PIERCE 1951

LOIS RAMSEY GOODELL 1951

DON RICE 1951

AL SHORT 1951

MARTHA STARKEY MCCORMICK 1951

SHIRLEY STEFFE STRAIT 1951

KAREN TITSCH BRIGHT 1951

JUDY VERNON PIERCE 1951

HELEN WELCKER SPOON 1951

KAY WILLIAMS 1951

DON ATHEARN 1952

BOB BIERLY 1952

PATSY BRUNER WILLIAMS 1952

RICHARD DEPALMA 1952

ERIKA FOETTINGER CREEK 1952

DONNA FRANK REED 1952

CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN 1952

ALLAN JACKSON 1952

JOANNA KNEPPER SLADE 1952

DIANE LEAMAN SONSTEGARD 1952

NANCY LEFAIVRE KENNE Y1952

CONNIE NESBITT BRODY 1952

SYLVIA REID DEVILLERS 1952

CAROLYN SANFORD VETTER 1952

JOAN SMITH KLITCH 1952

JOAN STEVENS RIGAL 1952

GERRY SUTTERFIELD 1952

JANET BEERY OWERS 1953

CARMEN CREAMER WHITMAN 1953

JANE DAVIS GLADWIN 1953

SID HALL 1953

FRED HUFFORD 1953

RICHARD OMOHUNDRO 1953

ALAN PIERCE 1953

MARION “POOCH” SANFORD 1953

LARRY TOOPS 1953

ELIZABETH WINTERS SWOPE 1953

RALPH W. “ANDY” ANDERSON 1954

JAMES BUZZELL I1954

RUTH ANN CRAIGHEAD MUIR 1954

LENNELLE DOUGHERTY 

  MCKINNON 1954

DEBBIE DUNN GARDNER 1954

CHARLES GALBRAITH 1954

BOB HALL 1954

S. ALAN LEPHART 1954

ROBERT M. MACINTOSH 1954

ROBERT B. NELSON 1954

RALPH PEASE 1954

ROBERT RAMALEY 1954

ART ROGERS 1954

NANCY SCOTT 

  ATCHESON #1614 1954

ROBERT SHARP 1954

JAMES SNOOK 1954

CAROLE TURNER HUMME 1954

JUDY WIESE HOLCOMB 1954

BOB ZIMMERMAN 1954

STEVE BENNET T1955

CHUCK BONIFIELD 1955

BILL BROWN 1955

BEVERLY BURK NAGY 1955

DIANE CASKEY VAUGHAN 1955

DESIRE CHESTER-TWOMBLY 1955

JANE CONKLIN SETTERLIN 1955

BOB COONFARE 1955

JOHN DAVIS 1955

BILL FINK 1955

MIKE FLEMING 1955

LILLIAN LATHOUSE SMITH 1955

JACK LEECH 1955

JANICE LUSK BRANDER 1955

JOAN MOORE RUFFNER 1955

HELEN MORRISON DENTON 1955

BOB NOBLE 1955
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CATHERINE PEACOCKE 1955

WARREN ROBERTS 1955

TED RUDY 1955

MARCIA SHEPARD MOCK 1955

ANN SMITH TRENT 1955

RON SPOHN 1955

RAY STEVENSON 1955

DICK SUTTERFIELD 1955

NANCY TURNER BACHMAN 1955

JEAN WALTERS MacCLUER 1955

CAROLYN WELCH 1955

RICK YEARICK 1955

RICHARD ANDERSON 1956

P.G. BISCIOTTI 1956

TIMOTHY J. BOYD 1956

LAURENCE D. CONNOR 1956

CHARLES DUMBAUGH 1956

FRANK FAISTL 1956

RONALD D. HARRIS1 956

JACKIE MASTERS ABBRUZZESE 1956

GRETCHEN MUSSMAN SAENGER 1956

MARJORIE ROCCI SCHLOSS 1956

THOMAS H. SANDBERG 1956

THOMAS SELCK 1956

JUDY SHANNON HAAGER 1956

BOB STAFFORD 1956

BARBARA TEN RAA BRUNELL 1956

JERRI WILLIAMS LAWRENCE 1956

DAVID A. ZUHARS 1956

SALLY BEHMER MURRAY 1957

RITA BORGHESE BERNINGER 1957

RALPH BURSON 1957

BILL CHURRY 1957

LOWELL CLARK 1957

DONALD GRIMM 1957

CONNIE HAHN FITZGIBBON 1957

RICHARD HANKEISON 1957

ANDREW T. JONES 1957

THOMAS KEFFER 1957

JEAN KELCHNER HEINEMAN 1957

DONALD C. KENTNER 1957

JEAN McQUILKIN CARFAGNO 1957

JEAN MOORE WHITE 1957

CHARLES OSBORNE 1957

SUZANNE SHERCK ZUHARS 1957

DOROTHY JOAN TANGEL 1957

JUDY WHIRRETT FINN 1957

SUSIE WILLIAMS STEVENS 1957

DEANE ARGANBRIGHT 1958

AMY BAKER 1958

J.D. DICKERSON 1958

SALLY DIEHL KRISKA 1958

R KENT FULME 1958

LYNNE HALL BROWN 1958

CLAUDIA HAMILTON LAUER 1958

JAN OLAF JOHNSON 1958

LINDA JONES HOUCHARD 1958

JOHN HEINO KULL 1958

RUSTY LAWYER 1958

LARRY LEACH 1958

DAN LOWERY 1958

ANN MACHOVINA CORFMAN 1958

JAY P. MILLIKIN 1958

CYNTHIA MOORE MITCHELL 1958

MARCIA MURPHEY DIAMOND 1958

RUSSEL NICOLAYSEN TRACY 1958

NANCY OHNSMAN GLENN 1958

CRAIG PROSSER 1958

LINN RANEY 1958

SHARON RIGGS HENDERSHOT 1958

TONY ROCCI 1958

LYNDA SABOE PAUL 1958

JIM SCHMIDT 1958

JIM BEERY 1959

RICHARD BLACK 1959

BILL BOARDMAN 1959

BILL BONIFIELD 1959

SUZIE BUCHANAN CLEMENS 1959

ALLAN CLARK 1959

JAN ELLIOTT MCMILLAN 1959

JEFF FORSTER 1959

JIM HERD 1959

WARREN KLINK 1959

CHUCK MATTHEWS 1959

JERRY MCDANIEL 1959

JOANNE MURPHY DAVIS 1959

JERRY AND JUDY NEAL 1959

JIM RAMALEY 1959

ANN RIGGS 1959

BILL RIGGS 1959

BOB ROCKEY 1959

BILL SEARS 1959

BOB TANGEL 1959

FRED TOWNS 1959

CHUCK TRACY 1959

SUSIE YOERGER NEWLAND 1959

THOMAS F. ABBOTT 1960

DENNIS ANDERSON 1960

SHARON BROWN TANGEL 1960

DOROTHY COFFER PARKIN 1960

BARBARA DUMBAUGH BUDD 1960

SUSAN FRIES 1960

JACK HOLDEN 1960

BUTCH JOHNSON 1960

JUDY KELCHNER SHORTLE 1960

BARBARA LINDIG ADAMS 1960

DOUGLAS D. MCBEE 1960

VICKI MCNABB WHEELER 1960

BETTY PINSENSCHAUM HATHAWAY 1960

JIM PLUNKETT 1960

ROGER B. WELSH 1960

WILLIAM WHEELER 1960

STEVE ABBOT 1961

DELORES ALBAN KESSLER 1961

JOHN ARGANBRIGHT 1961

GEORGE ARNOLD 1961

BILL BAKER 1961

SUSAN BECK HENDLEY 1961

TOM BROWNFIELD 1961

SHARON CLARK WHEELER 1961

PENNY ELLIOTT LEESE 1961

DAVID FINK 1961

BEN FORSTER 1961

BILL HARDING 1961

SUZANNE LATSHAW STEURY 1961

MARY ELLIN MACINTOSH

   WEINBERG 1961

DAVID MUELLER 1961

PHYLLIS NORRIS ARGANBRIGHT 1961

PAT RANKIN 1961

TOM ROBERTS 1961

STEVE SEARS 1961

LYNN SHELTON BURCHFIELD 1961

GRETCHEN TANGEMAN 1961

BARBARA WHEELER HOYER 1961

JIM WHEELER 1961

GARY FAULL BARNES 1962

THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES 1962

JOHN BONAR 1962

KATHY BRUN JOHNSON 1962

BRUCE BUCHANAN 1962

BEVERLY COOPER IRSKENS 1962

LESLIE FAUTH WOODRUFF 1962

GAYLE FORSTER GRAHAM 1962

MARCIA ANN GRAY 1962

GERRY HUDSON 1962

CLAUDIA KEENER-GRESHLER 1962

TIM MCGUIRE 1962

SANDY MCKINNON MOORE 1962

STEVE NORRIS 1962

DR HELEN O’DONNELL 1962

DAVE RESLEY 1962

DAVE WALTON 1962

RAMA BEATY BURNS 1963

BONNIE BROWN SMITH 1963

MARILYN CORNELL ALCALA 1963

FRED DOWDY 1963

HARRIET GILL DAVIDSON 1963

CHARLEY HANDEL 1963

SUZIE HUTCHINSON BERKHOUT 1963

LINDA McCALL IRELAND 1963

JOANNA McGINNIS DONEY 1963

BOB McINTYRE 1963

MARILYNN McLAIN GARNER 1963

MIKE McSWEENEY 1963

BOB PALMER 1963

CHUCK PENZONE 1963

CAROL ROAN TODD 1963

JON SCHMIDT 1963

PAT SELF 1963

JOHN W. STEINBERGER 1963

BILL STEVENSON 1963

SAMUEL “ED” STONE 1963

DON THROCKMORTON 1963

JEFF TODD 1963

SUSAN ADAMS ZUBER 1964

NANCY ALESHIRE GIMPELSON 1964

RICK BELL 1964

CONNIE BLACK NAGLE 1964

JILL BOYD KUYPER 1964

RON CAMERON 1964

DONNA FERLITO STEVENSON 1964

BRIAN KUYPER 1964

CAROL LEWIS GIESSLER 1964

KAY ELLEN MCGUIRE BIGGS 1964

DENNIS RICHARDSON 1964

RENEE ROGERS MARSHALL 1964

DEBORAH SCHMIDT 

  GUTZWILLER 1964

ROGER SHAFFER 1964

BILL SHORT 1964

MARY SKIDMORE HENRY 1964

JEANNIE SMATHERS WALTON 1964

DENYSE SMITH EVERETT 1964

MARY MARTHA WALBORN 

  CHURCHMAN 1964

DOUG WELSH 1964

CECILIA WHEELER BUCKLEY 1964

DAVID WILLIAMS 1964

KATHY ANDERSON HOLDEN 1965

NICK CARDI 1965

ALAN DANIELS 1965

BOB DAVIS 1965

JACK DENNEY 1965

KAREN DEVOR LINN 1965

CHERYL EDWARDS KAHN 1965

LESLIE FORSTER MAIN 1965

THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN 1965
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Life Members
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VALERIE JAMES STILLS 1965

SHARYN LEWIS ADELMAN 1965

MARY MALLETT 1965

DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY 1965

BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1965

TIMOTHY EDWARD MURPHY 1965

JAN PRIDAY SEITZ 1965

JOAN PRUSKI SOUTHWORTH 1965

LINDA PULLIAM SAYERS 1965

BARBARA RADEBAUGH 1965

TOM RAINES 1965

BARBARA SAYRE CORBETT 1965

DONNA SHEETS ROMORINI 1965

MARCIA STAUFFER HARVEY 1965

JOYCE STEELE REED 1965

JULIE STEINBERGER WENTSLER 1965

CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR 1965

LINDA RENA WENTZEL BERTKE 1965

JAMES ALLEN WILEY 1965

ROGER ALBAN 1966

DAVID W. ANDERSON 1966

GRETCHEN BELL STEGMEIER

   SUES 1966

JEANNE BUTZ LEMMON 

  SKINNER 1966

WILLIAM DAVIS 1966

GARY ESSIG 1966

ISOBEL LOW SHERWOOD 1966

ED MALOWNEY 1966

MARK MCDEVITT 1966

JEFFREY OTT 1966

ROBIN ROBINE 1966

DALLAS SMITH 1966

BILL TREMAINE 1966

CHRIS ALBRECHT 1967

MICHAEL ALESHIRE 1967

KEN DAUKSCH 1967

JAWN FACINE HOOVER 1967

BILL FAUTH 1967

BECKY HOLDEN PRINCE 1967

DEBBI LATSHAW STELLER 1967

SANDRA JEAN LEWIS 1967

PATTY LITTLE WILLEY 1967

DEANA MARLAND DILLON 1967

DEBBIE PATTON CLINE 1967

ROGER RILL 1967

SHEILA SCHREICK MILLIGAN 1967

MICHAEL ANTHONY SIBIO 1967

BOB VAN SICKLE 1967

STEVE BLAKE 1968

TOM CAVANAUGH 1968

STEVE GATSCH 1968

DIANE HOEHL PAULEY 1968

GEORGIA HUDSON SMITH 1968

JOE KURELIC 1968

RICHARD MILLER 1968

ROGER MILLER 1968

JOANNE NARDONE MILLER 1968

MIICHAEL SELF 1968

SUSI WASHAM WITTEN 1968

KAREN WILLIAMS HASTEDT 1968

JIM WOODLAND 1968

BILL BALLARD 1969

JANE BARNETT POWELL 1969

BOB BOYCE 1969

CRAIG CAMPBELL 1969

MIKE FUNK 1969

TED INGRAHAM 1969

JEFF JOHNS 1969

KIM KELLER 1969

ANNE KULL MCCOY 1969

CAROL MALOWNEY AKERS 1969

JOHN PROCARIO 1969

ROSEMARY PRUSKI SHERARD 1969

GARY RICHARDSON 1969

LINDA SCHMIDT NOLAN 1969

DEBBIE SHAW MACHOVINA 1969

STUART SHEETS 1969

JAMES M WRIGHT 1969

JOHN WUICHET 1969

DEZSO APATHY JR 1970

SHELLEY CLARK LOVEGROVE 1970

B. KAYE DEWILDE BECKNER 1970

SALLY DIEHL CLUTTER 1970

AMITY FITCH EDWARDS 1970

JOHN FRANKLIN GILL 1970

ROBERT MAGUIRE HICKS 1970

CHRISTOPHER LANDES 1970

DIANNE ROTERING STICKEL 1970

ANDREW P. TODD 1970

ANN BROWNING SHAW 1971

JUDY DAVIS DIPIETRO 1971

JERI DIEHL CUSACK 1971

KIM KOCH TOUSSANT 1971

BRIAN LEVERS 1971

JIM STEVENS 1971

MARDY HANLON STOLTE 1972

NAN HILL HAYNES 1972

MARTA HOWARD DURBAN 1972

JOHN ROGERS 1972

RALPH ANTOLINO 1973

MARTHA BOYCE KINGTON 1973

JEFF DEWEESE 1973

KRISTIN DIEHL LOMONACO 1973

KYLE SCHMALZ BETHEL 1973

BRAD WILLIAMS 1973

MICHAEL YOUNG 1973

TERI ANTOLINO WILLIAMS 1974

CHUCK BAHLINGER 1974

DAVID BEAL 1974

MARY DALEY MOORE 1974

TOM DAVIS 1974

KAREN DUDLEY NEVERGALL 1974

GARY P. ERDY 1974

PAM HINSON WELLER 1974

DONNA JAHN THOMAS 1974

JULIA ROUT SMETZER 1974

LYNN WINTERS LAUDERBACK 1974

DIANE DEWEESE 1975

TERRY KOCH 1975

LISA ANTOLINO 1976

CRAIG BERLIN 1976

CYNTHIA FERLITO VAUGHAN 1976

RONA ADAMS-BRODY 1977

JEFF GEBHART 1977

BARBARA JAYNES ROHRBACKER 1977

CHRISTINE WANDEL CASAVANT 1977

CURT BERLIN 1979

RICHARD JAYNES 1979

SHIRLEY DALEY 1980

WENDY DEWEESE THOMAS 1980

COURTNEY JOHNS 1980

LARRY KUHN 1980

DAVID PENZONE 1980

CRAIG TOVELL 1980

DOW VOELKER 1980

PAM WARNKE FRAME 1980

LAUREN JANUSZ COX 1981

JAMES LONG 1981

THERESA REILLY KRYSTOFIK 1981

JAMES TYZNIK 1981

LINDA LEVIS VOLKOVITSCH 1982

JOHN THOMAS REED 1982

DORI VOELKER EASDALE 1982

JENNIFER KLITCH 1983

LAURA KRISKA 1983

KAREN MORRIS WARBURTON 1983

BRET SINCLAIR 1983

TERESA BONAVENTURA JOHNS 1984

KAREN DEWEESE FEAST 1984

HEIDI HARRIS VARNER 1984

CATHERINE HUGHES DONATELLI 1984

MIGUEL “MIKEY” PEREZ 1984

BRIAN SAMMONS 1984

CARA RUTH TUCKER 1984

JOHN JOSEPH ANTOLINO 1985

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Life Members Cont.
KATHY KOCH 1985

PATRICK JON MURLEY 1985

BRIDGET QUINN TYZNIK 1985

ANGIE WARNKE MAXWELL 1985

JEFFREY ERIC BAUMANN 1986

LORI EDWARDS SCULLY 1986

BRADLEY PALMER 1986

AISLING REYNOLDS BABBITT 1987

JOSEPH WILSON 1987

RICHARD PALMER 1988

TONYA WARNKE 1988

MIKE MILLER 1990

AARON SNYDER 1990

MICHAEL WHITE 1993

DEREK BECKER 1994

MARK HARRIS 1994

BART SNAPP 1996

CARA WHITE 1996

ROBERT BECKER 1997

ANDY JAMES 1997

JOSHUA CORSO 1998

RACHEL BROWN KACMAR 2000

KRIS MEHLING LUIKART 2000

JUSTIN GLADMAN 2002

KATIE ALBANESE 2004

SELBY GAGE ROUCH 2012

BENJAMIN MATHES 2012

OLIVER ROUCH 2012

MAUREEN FLANAGAN 2013

MADELEINE VARNER 2013

PATRICK McHUGH 2014

MEREDITH COX 2015

MEGAN McCAULEY 2015

RYAN McHUGH 2015

GRANT VARNER 2015

JOSEPH McCAULEY 2017

LEARIN McHUGH 2017

ALI RIGGS  2017

GRETHEN VARNER 2017

NINA AMICON 2019

SHEA McHUGH 2019

SYDNEY NARCELLES 2019

SAM SPEAKS 2019

CALVIN HORNING 2020

DEREK AMICON  2021
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In Memoriam
Jean Bowman Reeder ’39 by Louis & Meredith Reeder
Antoinette Gaudieri Mote ’48  by Alex Guadieri ‘59
Joan Day Orr by Jackie Day Cherry ’49 *
Dane Setterlin by Connie Conklin Bell ’52 *
Mary Lou DeVictor Nichol ’52 by John Roberts ‘52
Mary Lou DeVictor Nichol ’52 by Carolyn Sanford Vetter ‘52
Mary Lou DeVictor Nichol ’52 by Mary Ann Winters Jarvis ‘52
Bob Ewing ’53 by Martha Hager Berlin ‘53
Kay Thurness Levering ’54 by Carol Turner Hummel ‘54
1955 Classmates by Joyce Titsch Zilles ‘55
Randy Bobbitt ’56 by James Bobbitt ‘57
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Ron Harris ‘56
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Steven Hawes
Mardelle Miller Grimm ’57 by Art Miller ’57 *
Ginni Jones Miller ’59 by Art Miller ’57 *
Jim Lewis ’59 by Richard Black ‘59
Gunner Riley ’59 by Richard Black ‘59
Gunner Riley ’59 by Charles Matthews ‘59
Jolene Lancaster Plunkett ’60 by James Plunkett ‘60
Pat Rankin ’61 by George Arnold ’61 *
Rick McKeever ’65 by Pattie Speakman Budd ‘65
Jim Fais ’63 by Jeff and Carol Roan Todd ‘63
Nancy Roan Williams ’65 by Jeff and Carol Roan Todd ‘63
Thomas B Williams ’68 by David Williams ‘64
Mimi Little ’73 by James M Young ‘73
Frances Harris – Teacher by Susan Harris Roby ‘61
Tippy Dye – Coach by Susan Harris Roby ‘61

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 

James Maker ‘60
James Dallas Smith ‘66
James Michael Young ‘73
Derek Amicon ‘21
Emily Rutter ‘21

Paws Club
John Roberts ‘52
Martha Hager Berlin ‘53
Jerri Williams Lawrence ’56 *
James Bobbitt ‘57
Art Miller ‘57
Richard Black ‘59
Alex Guadieri ‘59
Jan Elliott McMillan ’59 *
Charles Matthews ‘59
Davis Burkhart ’72 *

Deceased 
Donna DeVictor Veri ‘45
Richard C DePaso ‘49
Richard Myers ‘49
Roger Madison ‘53
James Arrigo ‘55
Dawn Edler Nakamura ‘57
David Fais ‘60
Rick McKeever ‘65
Melvyn “Mel” Stegmeier ‘65
Alida Procario Breen ‘66
Jerry Melfi ‘67

Legacy Society
Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55
William “Bill” Neal ‘55
Jean Walters MacCluer ‘55
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
James Wright ‘69
Barbara Wright ‘72
Tim Wright ‘79

Special Recognition
Ron Harris ‘56

Top Cats Club 
Charles & Louise Eichhorn ‘51 
James Plunkett ‘60

Big Cats Club  
Jean Walters MacCluer ’55 *
Ralph Burson Jr ’57 *
William Riggs ’59 *
Patrick Fleming ‘61
David Williams ‘64
Penny Lanich Morey ’67 *
Michael Funk ‘69

NEW - Lifetime Membership
Janet Beery Owers ‘53
Jay Millikin ‘58
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Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
n	$30.00  n	Life Membership $300.00 per individual
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________
In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
n	$50-99 Paws Club n	$100-499 Big Cats Club
n	$500 or more Top Cats Club n	$1000 + Special Recognition
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2021

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

Veterans added since the 
SPRING 2021 Issue
Thomas Hobson ’38 USA D
Charlotte Moelchert 
   Tyler ’38 USN D
Jean Bowman 
   Reeder ’39 USN D
Jack Allen Smith ’44 USAAC D
Richard Booth ’48 USAF
Richard C DePaso ’49 USAF D
Doug Bash ’60 USAF D
Steve Sears ’61 USAF
Jim Wilcox ’63 USAF
Pat Casey ’65 USA
James E Hicks ’69 USA
Dake Spilker ’71 USMC D
Paul Anthony Hicks ’72 USMC D
Mark Young ’75 USN
Jack Warren Smith ’78 USN
James Eriksen ’83 USA
John Piatt ’83 USARNG
Steve harker ’84 USMC
Charles Piatt ’83 USARNG

Interested in serving on the 
GHHSAA Board? We’d love to 
hear from you. Contact us with 
any questions you might have 
relating to the commitment. 

Current GHHSAA 
Board Members 
Jim Anderson ‘72
Joe Arganbright ‘61
Andy Baumann ‘63
Steve Blake ‘68
Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04
Ron Cameron ‘64
Nick Cardi ‘65
Wally Cash ‘46
Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Ron Harris ‘56
Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73
Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74
Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70
Tim Murphy ‘65
Roger Rill ‘67
Tom Smith ‘63
Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67
Dow Voelker ‘80
Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

* Denotes contributions received in 
December 2020 but were left out of 
Spring 2021 newsletter – our apology!

Join Us! 
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Are you receiving duplicate issues for kids who 
have left the nest? 

Please update their address by going to
GHHSAA@hotmail.com  

GHHSAA NEWS

EDITORIAL STAFF

Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Editor

Aisling Reynolds Babbitt ‘87

Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82

Send us your old photos and 

memories and we’ll post them 

for you!  Email them to:

GHHSAA@hotmail.com
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